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Retirement of Barbara Ward and Paul Rayner 
 
Qantas Airways Limited (Qantas) today announced that Ms Barbara Ward and Mr Paul Rayner 
would retire as Directors of Qantas.  
 
Ms Ward was appointed to the Qantas Board in June 2008 and Mr Rayner was appointed in 
July 2008. Their retirement takes effect from today, following the conclusion of Qantas’ 2021 
Annual General Meeting. 
 
Qantas Chairman, Richard Goyder, said “Their guidance through this latest crisis has been 
invaluable, as has their service for the past 13 years. They leave with our deep gratitude.” 
 

 
Media Enquiries: Qantas Media +61 418 210 005 qantasmedia@qantas.com.au  
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